Forest Warren Governing Board
October 25, 2023
Location: Forest County

Forest County Commissioners: Mark Kingston, Norman J. Wimer, Robert Snyder, Jr. 

Warren County Commissioners: Ben Kafferlin, Jeff Eggleston

FWHS: Adam McNeill, Kathy Lebon, Jennifer Fromknecht, Betsy Miller

Meeting called to order 10:05 am.

Pledge of Allegiance 
	
1. Approval of governing board minutes from August 15, 2023 Commissioner Kafferlin made a motion to approve and Commissioner Eggleston seconded.  The motion carried.

Contract
Commissioner Kafferlin made a motion to approve all contracts and contract amendments and Commissioner Eggleston seconded.  The motion carried.


2. Fiscal
Monitoring Budget
Kathy stated after removing the 27th pay and the one-time ARPA incentive, our wages went down by $2,000.  Kathy calculated the benefits at 53% to encompass any increases in January.  For the calendar year budget, she calculated the benefits at 51%.  Kathy said County Match has increased $36,000, but we will still invoice for our actual needs. As for the Financial Report Kathy said that we are only a few months into our fiscal year, so there isn’t much to report.  We are operating at 19% of the requested 25%. Kathy stated we have ample funds to operate.  The State has not yet deducted carryover since 2020-2021. Fixed Assets:  Kathy said the items on the fixed asset requests list were items that were in the budget to be replaced. Disposal of Fixed Assets:  Kathy stated our IT provider has been cleaning out their storage area, that is why the list is so long.  The intent is to offer the items to purchase to our employees and to our consumers.  If the items are not purchased, they will be recycled.  
Commissioner Kafferlin made a motion to approve the fiscal reports and Commissioner Snyder seconded.  The motion carried.

3. Contracts
Adam said he is hoping to start in January working with providers on budgets for the contracts, so we can bring the contracts to governing board in April and have everything finalized by July 1st.  Adam would like to look at electronic seals for both counties and doing our contract electronically.  

4. Updates
Restructuring Plan:  Adam stated the County Match will increase $1,700 from the restructure.  In the 21-22 fiscal year we over budgeted $47,000.  This year we have an increase of $36,000, and most likely will not go over budget on that.  The $17,000 increase is due to shifting administrative duties around.  Adam will take additional duties, Julie Lacki is stepping into the deputy administrator position.  Adam stated there will be a bump in pay for Kayloni McQuillan and Melissa Baxter as they will also receive additional job duties.  The goal is to train them to take over Mental Health and Drug and Alcohol in 5 years.  We will be hiring more caseworkers, Adam said we need more service delivery in the community.  Commissioner Wimer said that at the advisory board meeting the information about the restructure, showed a savings.  Commissioner Wimer asked if something changed?  Adam said he didn’t realize at that time, that he would need to add a caseworker.  Adam said our ACM’s are doing the duties of a BCM.  Blended case management is what we have our providers do, and they bill CCBH.  Right now, ACM brings in no revenue.  Adam stated that he has been consulting with other County administrators, who have BCM in house.  Moving into the 24-25 year, he was advised to apply for the license, they walk you through billing and documentation.  All of the revenue that would bring in would cover the salary and expenses for 5 people. 
Opioid Settlement:  Adam said he and Betsy have had discussions about the Opioid Settlement, on how to get providers to create proposals, cost proposals and long-term sustainable plans on how to utilize the opioid dollars.  Adam spoke to Amanda Hetrick with the school district on what she thinks the money could be used for to benefit the kids, educationally.  Adam said they had a meeting with Family Services.   Family Services provides services to both counties.  They have a Certified Recovery Specialist, who hold Monday night meetings and events for the community at The Crossing in Warren.  They have around 30 people showing up every week.  Adam stated if we use the money for MAT in the jail, we are looking at $25,000 for one person, we could only treat 4 people per year.  Commissioner Eggleston asked where the cost for MAT came from.  Adam said that is what it costs per person per year for the treatment.  Commissioner Eggleston stated that is the cost to cover someone without insurance.  Adam agreed.  Adam stated if we look at the Opioid money going to the providers for community action and a presence in the community, by holding meetings and building a sense of recovery.  Adam feels this is a good avenue for the Opioid dollars, for long term sustainable presence in the community.   Commissioner Eggleston said it sounds like Adam and Betsy are having good conversations with providers on community needs.  Betsy said they are happy to create a committee to vet the proposals coming in and make a recommendation.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Contracts:  Commissioner Kafferlin asked if we didn’t already have a contract with Barber?  Adam stated we have several, Betsy said this one is for Family Based funded through CCBH.  This would cover someone not CCBH eligible.  Commissioner Kafferlin asked about the contract with Michael Noe, what services will he provide?  Is this as a Constable?  Adam stated he would provide transportation for emergency situations.  For example, we have someone in inpatient and there is a facility that will take them outside of our area.  

5. Public Comment
No public comment

6. Next meeting will be held on December 19, 2024 in Warren County at 10 am.

7. Adjournment
Commissioner Eggleston made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Commissioner Snyder seconded.  The motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,


						Jennifer Fromknecht, Administrative Assistant

						
Mark Kingston, Chair


						Tricia Durbin, Chair

